
Addendum 1 - Request for Proposals 

2023-368 

Oneida County Information Technology 

Voice and Data Services  

 
The deadline to submit proposals in response to “Request for Proposals 2023-368, Oneida County 

Information Technology Voice and Data Services” (the “RFP”), and the deadline to submit 

questions regarding the RFP, are hereby extended, as follows: 

 

Deadline to submit questions regarding the RFP: December 8, 2023 @ 3:00 p.m. 

 

Deadline to submit proposals:    December 15, 2023 @ 3:00 p.m. 

 

Proposals must be submitted to Chuck Klein, Director of Information Technology by email to 

cklein@ocgov.net. The subject line of the email must contain the RFP number and title. Proposals 

received after the new deadline (as extended to December 15, 2023 at 3:00 p.m.) will not be 

accepted. 

 

Copies of the RFP may be examined at no expense at the Oneida County Department of 

Information Technology, or downloaded from the Oneida County website at 

https://ocgov.net/departments/purchasing/rfps/ 

 

The County reserves the right to reject any or all proposals received. 

 

The County of Oneida, to promote its established Affirmative Action Plan, invites proposals from 

underrepresented groups. This Affirmative Action Policy regarding proposals and contracts 

applies to all persons without regard to age, race, creed, color, national origin, gender, religion, 

sexual orientation, disability, military status, marital status, genetic predisposition or carrier status 

or political affiliation or belief. 

 

 

Chuck Klein 

Director of Information Technology 

 

Dated: November 20, 2023 

 


